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The world has been waiting for SAP’s S/4 Hana system with baited breath – the part of the world that 
uses SAP software, at least. For the last couple of years, virtually all transformation projects have revolved 
around incorporating this new real-time ERP suite, the potential of which has been widely discussed. 

By Christina Gröger and Katarina Preikschat, MHP 

A
nyone dealing with a transformation 
project (even those on the periphery) 
has been familiar with the greenfield 

and brownfield approaches for many ye-
ars now, even though this ‘color guide’ 
has since become somewhat obsolete. 
Yet despite everyone knowing the right 
terminology, very little practical progress 
has been made. According to the 2020 In-
vestment Report by DSAG (the Ger-
man-speaking SAP user group), just ten 
percent of the companies surveyed con-
firmed that they are already using S/4. 
Nine percent plan to switch this year. This 
is a significant increase compared to pre-
vious years, but the slowly growing mo-
mentum is likely to drop again due to the 
effects of COVID-19.

Core or cloud?

In our experience, companies hold back 
from undertaking a rapid transformation 
process for a variety of reasons, a key one 
being inconsistent communication and 
information from SAP: On the one hand, 
the Walldorf-based company showcases 
S/4 as a multifunctional digital core. On 
the other hand, SAP emphasizes its Intel-

ligent Enterprise idea, the concept of 
mapping end-to-end processes using a 
series of specific applications that are of-
ten run in the cloud and not necessarily 
developed by SAP. So which format 
should companies choose?

It’s clear to us that both merit serious 
consideration! Any transformation pro-
ject should aim to utilize the advantages 

of the relevant format as effectively as 
possible and ultimately take the SAP pro-
duct strategy into account. The main ad-
vantage of S/4 is the ability to optimally 
map out central financial and logistics 
processes and to supply the relevant data 
in real time. S/4 links online transaction 
processing (OLTP) and online analytical 
processing (OLAP), which is a genuine in-
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novation. SAP’s plans to continue limiting 
its support to core processes with S/4 can 
be inferred from a number of acquisitions 
over the past few years: In 2018 alone, 
SAP acquired Contextor (Robotic Process 
Automation), Qualtrics (experience ma-
nagement), core systems (field service 
management), Callidus Software (sales 
management) and Recast.AI (bots and 
machine learning). The SAP world now in-
cludes some previous acquisitions too, 
including Concur (travel management), 
Ariba (purchasing management) and Suc-
cessFactors (human resources manage-
ment). Most of the technologies acquired 
to date have not been integrated into the 
S/4 code. Instead, they still operate as 
stand-alone applications with their own 
advantages, and they can be connected 
to the digital core with relative ease via 
SAP Cloud Platform (SCP).

Planning the transition

When transitioning to S/4 Hana, compa-
nies need to decide what they plan to run 
using the digital core and what they want 
to run using cloud applications or SAP 
Cloud Platform in order to ensure that pro-
cesses are truly captured end-to-end and 
supported consistently. In principle, there 
are three approaches for dealing with exis-
ting customer-specific applications on SAP 
ECC to be replaced by S/4 Hana. 

If companies primarily wish to protect 
their investments in current processes 
and functions, customizations and in-
house developments, they can transfer 
these features more or less entirely from 
ERP/ECC 6.0 to S/4 Hana and simply adapt 

them to the new technical environment. 
This approach still requires comprehensi-
ve adaptation of the S/4 standard. In this 
scenario, the innovation potential of S/4 
is largely untapped. If companies have an 
interest in protecting their investments 
but also in benefiting from digital innova-
tion, an in-depth analysis of all aspects is 
worth the effort: Which developments 
can be outsourced to cloud applications 
or SCP? Which developments need to be 
mapped to the S/4 standard (even though 
the standard would have to be adapted 
for this purpose)?

If companies are primarily preparing 
for a full transition to the cloud and wish 
to minimize maintenance work, the best 
approach is to align an S/4 Hana on-pre-
mises system as closely as possible with 
the standard. Everything that requires ex-
tensive adaptation should be outsourced 
to the cloud. The best approach for each 
company depends entirely on the specific 
scenario – in particular on which proces-
ses and functions are supported by in-
house developments. In our view, none of 
the three approaches warrants the decisi-
on to bypass an in-depth analysis.

The core/cloud balancing act

Here’s how one automotive manufacturer 
decided to proceed: Working with MHP, 
the OEM first analyzed its over 1,500 in-
house developments implemented in SAP 
ECC to determine whether mapping to SAP 
Cloud Platform made sense.

The analysis was based on a set of cri-
teria that included data sources and data 
volume, type of access and required fun-

ctions. We then defined a number of use 
cases that were implemented on the SCP 
as pilot projects to gain experience with 
the new technologies and services. Some 
of these use cases represented scenarios 
that already existed while others were 
completely new.

For example, we designed and imple-
mented a prototype for a contract ma-
nagement application. The aim of this 
prototype was to streamline the existing, 
non-transparent contract process and to 
establish a more reliable documentation 
process. Furthermore, it had to be possib-
le for the contracting parties to agree on 
the authenticity and immutability of the 
documents being exchanged. During the 
implementation process we used a wide 
range of SAP services in the standard 
form that is part of the SAP Cloud Plat-
form offering, including the Hana ser-
vice, the document service, Adobe Forms 
and the SAPUI5 UI development toolkit.

Blockchain

We also used the SCP Hyperledger Fab-
ric-based Blockchain as a Service to inte-
grate a blockchain to increase trust. This 
service provides the necessary infrastruc-
ture and frameworks. It consequently 
considerably accelerated implementati-
on of our prototype blockchain applicati-
on. The SCP service also enables secure 
integration of the blockchain into SAP 
system landscapes, thus providing a se-
cure interface to the outside world. For 
example, data from SAP Extended 
Warehouse Management (EWM) can be 
made available to external partners reli-
ably via the blockchain. Or – in the case of 
the contract management application 
created by the automotive manufacturer 
– it is possible to guarantee the integrity 
of the data stored centrally in locations 
such as Hana. This guarantee of integrity 
allows the contracting parties to rely on 
the immutability of contract documents 
without the need for an intermediary. 
The immutable rules on blockchains – 
known as smart contracts – also ensure 
that processes are adhered to and at the 
same time documented in a manner that 
is immutable, meaning that preventative 
measures against dubious transactions 
and forgery are thus already built in.

Review higher-level corporate objectives 
(e.g. relating to quality, costs, flexibility, 
speed and dependency) and use them to 
determine the guiding principles of the 
transformation: What is the company’s 
USP and what makes it successful in the 
market? What does the transformation 
need to achieve? With these principles in 
mind, is it more important to have a high 
degree of innovation or to preserve exis-
ting applications?

Identify capabilities along end-to-
end processes: What requirements 
must be met in the future and what 
functions are therefore required? 
Which functions are already available 
in the existing system, which ones will 
be needed in the future, and which are 
obsolete? Which new functions need 
to be added?

Validate which of the functions requi-
red in the future can be mapped to the 
standard (in the digital core) and which 
ones need to be outsourced to (cloud) sa-
tellites. Compare the defined functional 
scope to the SAP roadmap: Will capabili-
ties missing from the current standard be 
covered by a future release of the digital 
core or a cloud application?

Define the specific objective, planned 
development map, target architecture 
and the roadmap. In following these 
steps, companies not only develop a ro-
admap for targeted, innovative transfor-
mation, but also gain a much clearer idea 
of how they plan to position themselves 
in the digital future. When it comes to 
success in the future, having a clear vision 
is much more important than choosing 
core, cloud or both.

Five steps to the digital core roadmap
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